11.2.21

Coordinating Circle Minutes

The Zoom meeting began at 4:00 pm. In attendance were Sara Bauer (the Chairperson), Jane Harper (Secretary) and the following circle representatives:
Erin Fitzgerald (Communications), Marie Bjork (Soul Weaving), Stephanie Samson (UU Connections), Linda Moulder (Governing Circle), Kathryn Alexander (Healthy Community), Anna Vamvkias (Pastoral Care), Lannie McAndrea (Social Justice), Phyllis Thayer (membership). Absent was Elizabeth Love Sheehan.

After check-in and chalice lighting, the Coordinating Circle Covenant was read. 
The agenda was reviewed and consented to by all in attendance.  

Sara introduced A.D.M.I.N., an acronym for assorted organizational details, as follows:  Attendance was excellent, but we need a representative from Family Ministry. Duration will be one hour. Minutes from the previous month’s meeting will be approved and reviewed at the beginning of each meeting. Information which is miscellaneous and/or unrelated to a specific circle will be shared at a specified time going forward. Next meeting will be based on the results of a survey Marie will organize via email.

The mission of the GC was read, and the organizational chart was shared with the group. The linking between all groups was emphasized as a key component of Dynamic Governance. The organizational chart will be updated and finalized soon.

There will be a Dynamic Governance Training workshop on 11.20, from 10:00 to 12:00. There are already 23 people registered, including every member of the Coordinating Circle.  

The CC will participate with the Governing Circle in a strategic planning session in January or February.  Each circle is requested to set two goals which they would like to work on for the next year, and these should be put into written form by December, to be used at the planning session. They should be sent to the GC email address, or to Linda or Sara.  Erin said the LDC would be willing to help any groups needing guidance in this process.  Each group should think of their mission and goals.

There was an overview of circle duties. Each circle is asked to keep a calendar, a logbook, fill out the Circle Data sheets as needed, send updates to the website, and submit newsletter articles.

Any church member can add to the calendar on the website, and these are reviewed by Erin. Kathryn asked if it was possible to put tentative events on the calendar. That is possible, and relevant outside events can also be added. Only Erin can edit the calendar once posted, however. Anyone wanting a blind email address for the website can ask Scott for one.

 Minutes from each meeting go to the logbook for the respective circle on the website. If necessary, names or other information can be redacted for confidentiality.  Erin said that there will be a “members only” portion of the website very soon.  She also asked that each circle write a short blurb about their circle for the website as we are beginning to get visitors!

A “burning questions” round generated no burning questions.

Marie announced that the Soul Weavers are thrilled that Crystal Zerfoss will be doing a service once a month beginning in January. This will be the second Sunday of each month. The fourth Sunday will continue to feature a visit to another church.

Marie also announced that a new circle has been formed called the Welcoming Circle.

The Governing Circle is arranging a Christmas party, on 12.5, at Westminster UUC. It will be from 4 to 7 pm in the Social Hall and will be a multi-generational event, with guests filling bags for the homeless, a soup and bread dinner, shared cookies, music and a visit from Santa Claus with gifts. 

Pastoral Care is looking for new members.  Joyce Robinson will be putting together a prayer circle. 

Our membership is currently at 84 members.

Social Justice has five members, after some resignations. They are hoping to talk to other church members to help plan their direction.

Healthy Community is welcoming new members to the Small Group Ministries and is planning on a workshop in January.

UU Connections has had one meeting and has five members. They plan to go to the district Assembly, and then General Assembly in June.

Communications Circle has a new member, Heather Sabbak. 

Marie asked how we should handle meeting absences, and it was decided people should send a substitute. 

There was a closing round with reflections on the meeting. The consensus was that it was supportive, and full of hard-working enthusiastic folks. 

The chalice light was extinguished, and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted
Jane Harper, secretary
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